## The Partnership for Quality Living

## DRAFT MINUTES July 23, 2019 Hagan Community Park Cordova Recreation & Park District 297 Chase Drive, Rancho Cordova, CA 95670

Committee Chair Sandi Kukkola called the Partnership for Quality Living ("PQL") meeting to order at 10:19 am. Also present were members Terry Jewell, Bob Overstreet, Barry Trute, Barbara Wackford, Charlie Willard and Debby Walker. Katy Coss, Wayne Lowery, Kelly Gonzalez, and Ward Winchell were absent. Judy Quattrin is on a leave of absence. Tracy Kerth was a guest. Danny Curtola, CPRS D2 Vice President was representing D2 in Katy's absence.

**Minutes** of May 21, 2019 were approved with corrections of a couple of typos.

**Finance** Of the \$1000 allocated by CPRS D2 we have spent about \$95. If we have more than one inductee fund raising will be required.

"Trail Blazer" or How do we make the PQL more relevant? A special meeting was set for Wednesday, September 4 at 4:30 pm at a restaurant in the Gold River area. Debby Walker will email everyone a location in the near future. This meeting will be dedicated to this subject including a potential survey and timing.

**Hall of Honor 2020 Nomination** Barbara received three letters of intent. Board members are working with the each of the nominators.

**Induction** Debby and Judy visited the CSUS Recreation, Parks and Tourism office. It was suggested that we purchase storyboard plaques (inexpensive metal type replicating the storyboard) for Dr. Needy and Dr. Kammeyer to display in their office. Debby and Barry are working on this. This is will allow current/future students to learn about these two professors.

**Archival/Oral History** All individual inductees have been interviewed.

Wikipedia Barry will explore the cost and report back.

**Facebook** Danny passed on that Katy created a Facebook page for the PQL. This is an open page so anyone can add photos. If you add photos related to the PQL to your Facebook page please use the hashtag #partnershipforqualityliving (https://www.facebook.com/PQLHOH)

**CPRS D2** Danny reported that the D2 Board members were busy with summer programming. The next Board meeting is August 7. The Park Expo is on September 20. A donation of \$3,500 was received for the Expo. The administrators section meeting will be combined with the Park Expo. The Fall Forum will be held in Woodland.

The Board unanimously agreed to welcome Tracy Kerth as a new member of the committee.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:35 am. The next regular meeting is Tuesday, September 17, 2019 10:00 am at the Hagan Community Center, Cordova Recreation and Park District. If we have a potential new committee member a short orientation will be held at 9:30 am. A special meeting is scheduled on September 4, at 4:30 pm to discuss making the PQL relevant.